RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE       




DIRECTORS OF THE
  



STRASBURG SANITATION AND WATER DISTRICT




HELD: Wednesday, October 18, 2023, at 7:00 P.M. at the  
TBK Bank Conference Room.  
Attendance
A special meeting of the Board of Directors of the Strasburg Sanitation & Water District was called and held in accordance with the statutes of the State of Colorado.  The following Directors, having confirmed their continued qualification to serve on the Board, were in attendance: 


Sheila Cooper

Thomas McChesney
   
Teresa Roy

Director Bob Yaich’s absence was unexcused.

Also present:  Eddie Lederman of ReMax Littleton, Jonathan Faulkner, Rebecca Faulkner and Dana Faulkner, all regarding the out of District service line to 56975 US 36; Harold Herrman, patron; Douglas Schwenke, District Engineer; Paul Grant, System Operator; Chad Lybarger, System Operator; Joel Nordloh, System Operator; Colin Mielke, District Attorney; and Tracy Griffin, Administrator.
Call to Order
Board President Sheila Cooper noted that a quorum of the Board was present.  The Directors confirmed their continuing qualifications to serve. 

Disclosure Matters
The Board had been previously advised that pursuant to Colorado law, certain disclosures by the Board members might be required prior to taking official action at the meeting.  The Board then reviewed the agenda for the meeting, following which each Board member affirmed their conflicts of interest, stating the fact and summary nature of any matters, as required under Colorado law, to permit official action to be taken at the meeting.  The Board determined that the participation of the members present was necessary to obtain a quorum or otherwise enable the Board to act.
Agenda
Director Cooper entertained changes to the agenda.  Director McChesney asked that Nomination of Harold Herrman as a Board member of the Strasburg Sanitation and Water District be added to the Agenda.  Ms. Griffin asked that Mr. Lederman and the Faulkners be added to the Agenda as Patrons to Address the Board.  Motion was made, seconded and unanimously carried to approve the amended agenda.
Nomination of 

Harrald Herrman
Director McChesney nominated Harrold Herrman to fill the vacant position on the Board.  Motion was made, seconded, and unanimously approved.
Patrons to Address
Eddie Lederman, ReMax Littleton, spoke to the Board on behalf of Mike Kauffman, out of District customer at 58805 E Highway 36.  He informed the Board that the Faulkners were interested in buying a portion of the land owned by Mr. Kauffman.  Currently the District provides out of district water to the property, and he is requesting a Will Serve letter stating that the District will continue to serve the property.  After discussion, Colin Mielke, District Attorney, was directed to prepare a Will Serve letter.

Operators Report
Plant Operator, Paul Grant, informed the Board of a few issues around the District.  He stated that the double meter pit on Burton Street that keeps filling with water is most likely a galvanized pipe from the water main on the other side of the road to the meter pit.  He noted that all galvanized pipes within the District will need to be replaced.  After discussion, the Water Operators were directed to get quotes from excavation companies for replacement of the galvanized pipe and added curb stops.


He next informed the Board of power issues at the Aspen Well, he called Wade from Hydro Resources.

Mr. Grant then stated that the apparent sewer leak at 1853 Monroe has not been fixed and that he has had no luck reaching the property owners.  After discussion, Motion was made, seconded and with yeas by all Mr. Mielke was directed to prepare and send a letter to the property owners.


Chad Lybarger, Plant Operator, informed the board that a bell had broken on the meter pit located at 1765 Adams Street and that new fans were installed in the Aspen and Office well houses.  He further stated that he had Dewco refurbish 6 stenner pumps and that he needed supplies for the pumps.  He was told to order the necessary supplies.

Administrators Report
Ms. Griffin provided the Board with a written report.  She reported that Heritage Concrete was working on the tower footers.  Ms. Griffin then spoke to the Board regarding House Bill 21-11-10 – Website ADA Compliance.  After discussion, Ms. Griffin was instructed to research options other than Streamline.

Ms. Griffin presented the Board with copies of a proposed Budget, which she had emailed to the Board on October 13, 2023.  She asked that everyone come to the next Board meeting prepared for the Budget Hearing.

Engineers Report 
Doug Schwenke, District Engineer, spoke to the Board regarding the SMPRD Park with Splash Pad, he stated that he had reviewed the presentation and preliminary drawings from SMPRD and has send a request to SMPRD asking for five pieces of information (consumption, irrigation, restrooms, mechanical drawings and max demands), he stated he had not heard back from them.  Regarding the fire hydrant that is leaking when used, located at the site of the proposed SMPRD Park with Splash Pad, he stated that the Water Operators need to work with the Fire District regarding placement and size of hydrants.

Regarding the Paul Young Rate Study, Mr. Schwenke gave the Board is opinion on prioritization as follows:  1) New water source – deep well at Roberts property, 2) KOA well pulled, inspected, cleaned and new pump and motor installed and 3) replacement of AC lines within the District.

Discussion was then had regarding grant monies.  Mr. Schwenke was instructed to pursue all grant opportunities on behalf of the District.  Motion was made, seconded and with yeas by all, Mr. Schwenke was directed to pursue a Prequalification Meeting for grant monies.

Legal Report
Mr. Mielke provided the Board with his status report.  Regarding the Request for Comments on Little Mario’s request for variance, Motion was made, seconded, and with years by all, Mr. Mielke was directed to respond to the County asking for an additional 4’ utility easement.
New Business
None.
Old Business     
None.
Minutes and Reports
The Board reviewed the minutes of the September 13, 2023, meeting.  Upon motion made, seconded and unanimously carried, the Board approved the minutes as presented.  After review and discussion, and upon motion made, seconded and unanimously carried, the Board approved the Directors, Past-Due and Financial Reports.
Executive Session
None.
Adjournment
There being no further business to come before the Board and motion duly made, seconded, and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 10:11 PM.
_____________________________________________________
                                                 Secretary  
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